Email #7

Send out the week of October 21
Dear (advisee name):
How’s your semester going? (Personalize with a bit of interesting information from your own semester so far.) I hope this round of midterms is going well.
Just wanted to send a quick reminder that the withdrawal deadline is coming up on November 8. If you choose to withdraw from a course, you will have a W on your transcript next to the course name, but you will not receive any grade. This may be a difficult time for some of you, so if you have any questions/concerns at all, please reach out. Here are some tips:

1) The grade you have now may vary—you should have a discussion with (pre-major advisor’s name) and the instructor of the course before withdrawing. 

2)  Going to a professor or TA’s office hours can be really helpful and key to success in a course.

3) Check out the academic resources available to you here: https://www.college.upenn.edu/support. (Include a brief mention of an academic support service you’ve found useful.)
4) Make sure you are sleeping enough and taking care of yourself! 

Also, for Advance Registration (October 28 – November 10), you need to meet with (pre-major advisor’s name) to get yourself off of hold, as you did this summer. Don’t worry if you aren’t completely settled on what you’d like to take next semester yet, but have some ideas in mind when you go to speak with your advisor.  Here are some reminders about how to advance register:

1) Go to Penn in Touch, and click on the “Registration and Planning” tab.  

2) Search for courses by department, whether they meet a certain requirement, meeting time, etc. using the Course Search tool on Penn in Touch.  Add any courses you are interested in to your Course Cart.  The Penn Course Review (https://penncoursereview.com/) is a great tool for checking out how courses you are thinking of taking were rated in the past.
3) Make mock schedules using the Mock Schedule tool, to see how different options will work out with your schedule 
4) Talk with your pre-major advisor about the courses you are thinking of taking.

5) Register for courses, using the “Register for Courses” screen on Penn InTouch, prioritizing smaller and highly-rated courses first.  Don’t forget to choose alternates!  Please contact me if you have any questions about how to do this.  Please note, while your credit limit will be raised to 5.5 c.u. this semester, you may want to request more than 5 courses. You won’t get more than the limit, but it gives the computer more choices to work with.
6) Finally, once your schedules come out (about 10 days after the end of the Advance Registration period – check “Important dates and deadlines” on Penn InTouch for the exact date), there may be some courses that you want to add that you were not able to get into the first time around. You can use PennCourseNotify (http://www.penncoursenotify.com/) to keep an eye on courses you’re interested in that are closed now but may open up. 
Please feel free to reach out with any questions. I will be more than happy to chat over lunch/coffee.

Looking forward to hearing from you! 
Your peer advisor, 
(Your name)
